
 

 

 

Staff ADVISORY COUNCIL 
OSU STAFF ADVISORY COUNCIL MINUTES 

December 10, 2014 – 412 SU 
 
 
 

Guests: V. Burns Hargis, President, OSU; Lorinda Schrammel, Bonnie Hess, Liz Tarbutton and Shelby Morris, Human 
Resources; Robert Raab, Education Research; Mary Talley, Dept. of Wellness and Sarah Stacy.  
 
Nathan Moorman, Chair, called the meeting to order at 1:16 pm and the roll call was completed. Drew Hill, Institution for 
Teaching and Learning Excellence, was approved and appointed as a new member for the Exempt 2014-17 position.  
 
Approval of Minutes:  The November 12, 2014, minutes were approved as presented. 
 
Approval of Agenda:  The agenda was approved with the following changes to Faculty Council report given by Darlene Croci 
and Facebook vote added to  “New Business”. 
 
Guest Speakers: 
 
V. Burns Hargis, OSU President, reported the state of our University, including the other OSU branch campuses is good. He 
noted this year’s freshman class is the second largest in the history of OSU enrollment. He also provided the Council members 
with updates on various developments being made around campus. A few examples include the new Business Building 
construction which will begin in January, as well as the new addition to the Human Sciences Building. Kerr Drummond will be 
up for another year and will then be taken down. President Hargis mentioned they are in the process of raising more 
scholarship money for needs-based scholarships. A list of all the scholarships will soon become available for the students to 
view online. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Donna Whitmore - No report. 
 
Branch Campus Reports 

 
OSU-Tulsa/CHS:  No report. 
 
OSU-OKC:  Chris Malcom – No report. 
 
OSU-IT:  Claudette Butcher  
Claudette reported they will be having their 199th graduating class this Friday. The holiday reception for all employees will be 
taking place December 16, 2015. They will also be changing the formal entrance to campus along with adding a 12 foot statue 
of Pistol Pete. 
  
Report of Standing Committees 
 
Rules & Procedures:  Melanie Bayles - No report. 
 
Policies, Benefits, and Budget:  Meghann O’Harrah  

Meghann reported she met with Dr. Rita Miller, Chair of Faculty Council’s R&FB Committee, and they are continuing to address 
the sick leave policy and eventually tuition for dependents. Terrin Williams is reviewing pay issues and Darlene Croci is 
researching AED machines and campus-wide CPR training initiatives. 
 
Public Relations:  Ray Catalino – No Report 
 
Awards & Recognition:  Toby Tucker 

Toby reported that invitations to the staff picnic have been sent to President Hargis, and Sr. Vice-Presidents Gary Clark and 
Joe Weaver. Invites to the staff will be sent out closer to the event date. 
 
Fund Raising (Special Committee):  Jovette Dew 

Jovette presented the Harvest II trophy to the representative in the Council, Theresa Duston.    
 
Report of University Committees 
 
Faculty Council Report:  Darlene Croci   
Darlene reported during the November meeting, Dr. Sandefur went over the Faculty Council recommendations sheet 
(Attached). Darlene Hightower, Information Technology, was also there to discuss the new Banner Program that is currently 
being implemented on campus (See Attached). Sharon Toy and Kathy Elliott were there to present OK Corral information. They 
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noted this program has saved OSU 10 million dollars since it was first implemented. Nick Materer mentioned they are looking at 
an accumulative review policy to try to raise salaries for the full-time professors on campus.  
     
Department of Wellness:  Mary Talley, Manager, Wellness Center, went over the Wellness handouts (Attached). She noted 
the Colvin and Wellness Center will be closed over break and will reopen on January 5, 2015.  
 
Officer’s Reports 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Mickey Gregg – No report. 
 
Vice Chair’s Report:  Sue Goad  
Sue reported the DSA trophies and checks have been ordered and will be handed out at Staff Development Day. She also 
noted they continue to receive good reports regarding the MTM Service Award Recognition Program.   
 
Chair’s Report:  Nathan Moorman – No Report 
 
Unfinished Business – None  
 
New Business  
 
Lorinda Schrammel, Human Resources, reported Staff Development Day will be Wednesday, February 25, 2015. The speaker 
will be Jim Morris. They have sent out requests for bids for food vendors. There will also be a food sampling in January to 
ensure the quality of the food. Lorinda noted Staff Development Day will not be open to the public this year.  
 
Nathan Moorman reported he has been given approval to proceed with the development of the SAC Facebook page from VP 
Joe Weaver. The Council voted and moved to continue with the creation of the SAC Facebook page.  
 
Announcements - The next meeting will be January 14th @ 1:15 pm in 412SU-Council Room. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:19 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mickey Gregg 
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